
Western Slope Reining Horse Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

April 27, 2022 

 
Present: Ray Stephenson, Bub Poplin, Martha Grimes, Leigh Taylor, Desiree Hardin, Janet Pearcey, 
Kelsey Rhyne, Darlyne Woodward, Veronika Miller, Gary Vickrey and Cody Stark. 

This meeting of WSRHA was held via Zoom on April 27th at 6:35 pm. 

 

Minutes: 

Minutes from March 1st need to be amended that Darlyne Woodward suggested to add the Level 3 Novice 
Horse Open and Non-Pro instead of the double motion.  Martha Grimes made a motion, Veronika Miller 
seconded the motion, the Board approved this.  

 

Treasury and Membership Report: 

Janet Pearcey reported that WSRHA is setting with about $64,000 in the bank currently.   

 2020 - $70,511 

 2021 - $71,645 

 

Bub Poplin Challenged the Board to all bring in at least one buckle sponsor.  

 

Show Committee: 

With the untimely passing of Guy Vernon, it was brought to the Board to rename the Open and Non-Pro 
Derby to the Guy Vernon Memorial.  Bub Poplin is going to contact Rocky Mountain Reining Horse to make 
sure we are not stepping on anyone feelings.  On this topic we as a Board would like to send a monetary 
donation to Guy Vernon’s family during this time along with something from the Spring Spectacular.  
Multiple monetary values were thrown out on the table.  The final total that was decided on was $2000.00.  
Martha Grimes made the motion, Kelsey Rhyne seconded, the Board approved.   

The Board decided to add a 3-year membership to our membership form.   

 

 



Awards Committee: 

All the trophies have been donated once again for the Spring Spectacular.  This is a huge savings to the 
club.   

 

Sponsorship: 

Janey Phillips is updating the 2022 form and getting prepared for the year.  Cody Weaver is sponsoring the 
saddle for the Green Run for the Saddle. 

 

Youth: 

The sweatshirts will be sold for $50.00, and we will have a bigger selection of sizes to sell.   

 

Website: 

Ray Stephenson and Kelsey Rhyne are continuing to work on the website. 

 

Other Business:  

The Open and Non-Pro Derby pattern was changed to pattern 6 

The order of classes for the schooling show will be: Non-Pro Warm Up, Poker Class, Open Warm Up. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Janet Pearcey and Ray Stephenson seconded it.  The Board then 
approved the ending of the meeting at 7:15pm.   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    


